雅

太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 —对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

## 太原市 2019 年初中毕业班综合测试(二)

# 英语试卷

(考试时间:上午8:30---10:30)

### 注意事项:

新抚方

- 1. 本试题分听力和笔试两部分。全卷共 12 页,满分 120 分,考试时间 120 分钟(含听力测试 20 分钟左右)。考试结束后,将本试题和答题卡一并交回。\_\_\_\_
  - 2. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在试题和答题卡上。
- 3. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。不能答在本试题上,否则无效。
- 4. 回答非选择题时,须用 0.5 毫米黑色字迹的签字笔将答案写在答题卡上相对应的答题 区域内,写在本试题上无效。

### 听力部分(共20分)

### 一、情景反应(每小题1分,共5分)

本题共 5 个小题,每小题你将听到一组对话。请你从每小题所给的 A、B、C 三幅图片中, 选出与你所听到的信息相关联的一项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

1. A.



B.



C.



制机力

2. A.



В.



C.



3. A.



В.



C.



英语试卷(二) 第1页(共12页)

官网: http://tv.xdf.cn/: 微信号咨询: tyxdfcn





}



C



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999

-对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

5. A.

4. A



В.



C.



### 二、对话理解(每小题1分,共5分)

本题共 5 个小题,每小题你将听到一组对话和一个问题。请你从每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中,选出一个最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该选项涂黑。

- 6. A. At the movie theater.
- B. At the train station.
- C. At the amusement park.

7. A. By taxi.

- B. By bike.
- C. By bus.
  C. The orange one.

- 8. A. The green one.
- B. The blue one.
- C. A restaurant waitress.

- 9. A. A tour guide.10. A. It is hard to say.
- B. A shop assistant.B. It takes no time.
- C. It takes a long time.

三、语篇理解(每小题1分,共5分)

本题你将听到一篇短文。请你根据短文内容和所提出的 5 个问题,从每小题所给的 A、

- B、C 三个选项中,选出一个最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。
- 11. Who made Taylor decide to do volunteer work?
  - A. The shy girl.
- B. Her mother.
- C. The homeless person.

- 12. When did Taylor set up a food bank?
- A. At the age of five.
- B. At the age of eight.
- C. At the age of twenty-three.
- 13. How did Taylor feel when she was hugged?
- A. Happy.
- B. Sad.
- C. Pity.
- 14. Why did Taylor stop her volunteer work for some time?
  - A. She wanted to use knowledge to help people.
  - B. She wanted to raise more money for hospital.
  - C. She wanted to set up a free education project.
- 15. What can we learn from Taylor's story?
  - A. Giving is better than receiving.
  - B. The best hearts are always the bravest.
  - C. Small action can make the world become warm.

英语试卷(二) 第2页(共12页)

官网: http://ty.xdf.cn/; 微信号咨询: tyxdfcn



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 一对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

### 四、听力填空(每小题1分,共5分)

本题你将听到一篇短文。请你根据所听内容,完成下面的表格,并将获取的信息填写到 答题卡相应的位置上。每空一词。

,	A new rule Headmaster eats with students									
Purpose	To make sure of nutrition(营养) and foodin schools.									
Steps	<ul> <li>♦ Keep food sample in fridges to17 safer and tastier foods for students .</li> <li>♦ Change better dishes and encourage students to eat18 food.</li> </ul>									
Responses	<ul> <li>♦ The rule is expected to be19 carried out.</li> <li>♦ Some students are20 the rule because they want more freedom.</li> </ul>									

# 笔试部分(共100分)

### 五、单项选择(每小题1分,共10分)

All Francis

新拓力

请你从每小题所给的	「A、B、C上个选项中	,选出一个能填入空日处的	]最佳选项,并在智
题卡上将该项涂黑。			A TABLE
21. China Eastern Airlines	and Hainan Airlines	began to allow passengers to	use smartphones or
aircraft(飞机	) this year.		
A. his	B. its	C. their	
22. We still remember the	moment when firemen	devoted their lives to save p	eople's lives in the
forest fire. The whole nat	tion was by	the action.	
A. moved	B. heard	C. left	
23. The 70th birthday of ou	r motherland is comin	g. We can do some volunteer	jobs to
our thanks to those who	create our beautiful soc	ciety.	
A. mention	B. express	C. produce	TING.
24. We surely believe our cou	ıntry will make our drea	amto achieve xiaoka	ang society in 2020.
A. come out	B. come down	C. come true	
25. As the host of the 2019	National Youth Game	es, Taiyuan will try its best to	make a
impression.		TOP CH	
A. simple	B. fantastic	C. smooth	
26. All of the students	the athletes fro	m our school whether they ar	e winners or losers
in sports meeting.			AU XOF.CN
A. are proud of	B. are thirsty for	C. are interested in	
		of Chinese people returned to	their hometown or
travelled around the cour	ntry, putting large	on the transport system	n.
A. dependence	B. pressure	C. development	

(CAN ESCULLARY)	学数意
 	_

太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 一对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

Demieseonnivesioni Education	一对一课程台间: 0351-300000
28 100 years have passed, we still remember	per the youth who fought for the truth in the
patriotic movement on May 4th.	
A. Unless B. When	C. Although
29. Black holes are some of the strangest and most fascing	nating objects found in outer. And the
photos from the group of scientists prove	ed this.
A. patiently B. hardly	C. exactly
30. — Did you hear of the new movie Wandering the Ed	wth? I wonder
— I think it showed the development of our country.	
A. why it got tons of people's attention	B. where I can get the ticket
C. how long the movie will last	制持五
六、补全对话 (每小题 1 分, 共 5 分)	
请根据对话内容,从方框内所给的选项中选出	能填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上
将该选项涂黑。其中有两项为多余选项。	The second secon
(Nick, Eden and Alex are chatting in a WeChat g	group.)
Nick: Hello, guys. I can't wait to share my excitement w	
Eden: 31	網無方
_Nick: I went to see the movie <i>The Avengers 4</i> (复仇者	
Alex:32	
Nick: Yes, it is. It's amazing.	
Eden: Is it the end of the long fight?	
Nick:33 And almost all the super heroe	es get together to fight Thanos(灭霸), their
common enemy.	
Alex:34	
Nick: Haha, you'd better go and see it yourself.	
Eden:35	制短点
Nick: At Wanda Cinema. You can't imagine the hall	was packed even if it was late night.
Eden: I wish I had been to the cinema with you.	•
inc.	
A. Are they able to win the fight?	制短点
B. No problem.	
C. Where did you see it?	
D. What made you so excited?	制度
E. Wow, it must be wonderful, isn't it?	
F. What do you think of it?	制持拉
G. Yes, it is.	

英语试卷(二) 第4页(共12页)

官网: http://ty.xdf.cn/; 微信号咨询: tyxdfcn



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 一对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

### 七、完形填空(每小题1分,共10分)

请阅读下面短文,理解其大意,然后从每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中,选出一个能填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

It was 4 o'clock in the morning when I received the phone call.

"This is the emergency room calling and your son was just brought in with 36 burns on his face, neck and arms," said the doctor.

He described the <u>37</u>, which caused the burns. Our son and his friends decided to barbecue hamburgers in the yard. When they lit a fire, the fire caught my son. <u>38</u>, one of the boys was quick-minded and rolled him on the grass. While it saved his life, it couldn't <u>39</u> terrible burns and the scars(伤疤). The doctor told my son they would do plastic surgery(整容) for him six months later. So he <u>40</u> return to college with the scars.

When I was a child, my mother told my sister, who had a scar on her arm, "Jessie, if you don't care the scar, nobody will care. This does not mean they will not notice \_\_41\_\_, what you believe matters."

I passed this wisdom on to my son. He took my <u>42</u> and returned to school with his head held high. I was glad he was <u>43</u>. Later, he decided that the scars did not matter, so he made the decision to <u>44</u> any plastic surgery.

You see, people will only judge you by your looks or your clothes <u>45</u> you are judging yourself by these wrong standards(标准). Put your "scars" out of your mind and pay attention to what you value about yourself, and your beauty will shine through.

36. A. serious	B. common	C. bright
37. A. message	B. accident	C. record
38. A. Finally	B. Luckily	C. Suddenly
39. A. create	B. save	C. prevent
40. A. could	B. might	C. had to
41. A. it	B. you	C. us
42. A. secret	B. advice	C. decision
43. A. alive	B. free	C. handsome
44. A. make up	B. take up	C. give up
45. A. however	B. if	C. whether

# 



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 一对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

八、阅读理解(这一部分共五篇短文,每篇短文后有五个小题,每小题 2 分,共 50 分)

A

请阅读下面问题,将其与对此问题的陈述进行匹配,并在答题卡上将对应的选项涂黑。 其中有一项为多余选项。

Did you sleep the day away on March 21? Well, you should have done because it was World Sleeping Day. This is the one day of the year when people around the world care about their sleep and ask a lot of questions about sleep.



- A. What do you know about sleeping dreams?
- B. What causes poor sleep quality?
- C. How to improve our sleep?
- D. Does long hour sleep on weekends help?
- E. Why do we need sleep?
- F. How much sleep do we actually need?





- 46. Our bodies need long periods of sleep to relax. Tests show that lack (缺少) of sleep over about four weeks leads to a strong drop in body temperature, great weight loss and finally, sickness.
- 47. Most of us dream every night. Sometimes you can remember your dreams. But usually, you don't remember them. It might be a good thing if you don't remember your dreams. It shows that your sleep was deep. This means you don't have many worries.



48. Many people feel like they don't get enough sleep on weekdays. So they like to sleep for long hours on weekends. But does this make up for the loss? Doctors don't think so. You may feel better for a short time, but your body is already hurt. What's worse, this changes your body clock. The next day, you may find it hard to fall asleep.



49. Different people need different amounts of sleep. Eight hours a night is considered the average amount of sleep. For teenagers, the least number of sleeping hours advised by doctors are: ten hours for primary school students, nine for junior highs and eight for senior highs.



50. If you find it hard to fall sleep, there are several factors that could be causing this including poor diet, poor sleeping arrangements and even the temperature of your bedroom.

太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999

一对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

新先方

新热力



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 —对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

新知う

縱

IK

请阅读下面辩论赛正反方的观点,从每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中,选出一个最佳 选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

Have you ever had such experiences in which you forgot how to write a Chinese character? Some national CPPCC members (全国政协委员) suggest primary school students have calligraphy classes (书法课). Will calligraphy classes increase the burden (负担) on students and families? Please read the following students' debate(辩论).

### Chen Huan, 14, Beijing

My elementary school had calligraphy classes once a week. We found it to be a good way to relax and improve our handwriting. I think that having good handwriting i really important. Teachers need to be able to read our homework and tests. In the future, our co-workers will need to be able to read what we write. Good handwriting can give others a good impression of us.

### Zhang Jiahao, 14, Beijing

Chinese characters represent the wisdom of our people. Calligraphy is a form of art. It should be fun and interesting. If some students are interested in it, they can take classes to learn it. However, if we make everyone practice it every week or even test people on it, some kids might not like it. They might lose their interest in learning Chinese characters.



Pros(正方)



新拓力

### Sun Run, 14, Zheijang Zhang Xiyuan, 12, Jiangsu

Some people think calligraphy classes will put If calligraphy is turned into a compulsory class, primary students under great pressure. But imagine primary school students will have to spend more time this—if we don't practice handwriting in primary working on it and will feel more pressure. Studying school, we may have to practice it in middle school. subjects such as Chinese and English takes up most of This idea, in fact, reduces our stress later on. Also, their time. They don't have any extra time to study calligraphy is part of our culture. We should learn more calligraphy. about it.

- 51. Why do elementary students need to have calligraphy classes according to pros?
  - A. Calligraphy makes students free from stress.
  - B. Good handwriting helps students get high scores.
  - C. Practicing calligraphy can make the students relaxed.
- 52. What makes the students say "NO" to calligraphy classes according to cons?
  - A. Calligraphy may take up students' studying time.
  - B. Most students have no interest in calligraphy.
  - C. It doesn't matter whether they have good handwriting or not.
- 53. What does the underlined word "compulsory" mean?
  - A. 实践的

B. 必修的

C. 选修的

英语试卷(二) 第7页(共12页)

官网: http://tv.xdf.cn/: 微信号咨询: tvxdfcr

- 54. What do we know from the text?
  - A. Calligraphy improves students' cultural confidence.
  - B. Calligraphy is too difficult for primary school students to learn.
  - C. Calligraphy art won't be passed down unless students have more time.
- 55. What can be a suitable title for the debate?
  - A. When is the best time to have calligraphy classes?
  - B. Should elementary schools open calligraphy classes?
  - C. Who is supposed to have the right to choose calligraphy classes?

请阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,从方框内所给的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选 项,使短文意思通顺,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。选项中有一项为多余项。

Virtual reality technology (VR, 虚拟现实技术) puts us in a new world when we're just standing in our room. 56

VR is a computer technology that creates a 360-degree environment for users to see. They can even interact (互动) with everything around them. \_\_\_57 \_\_ The technology follows the user's head movements. The view also changes in this virtual world.

- Usually the movie shows people what to see, but with VR, the user is in control. You can be in the world of the movie Frozen. It's the next step up from 3-D and IMAX films, But the amazing part is, instead of watching the action you will be a part of it.
- 59 Scientists are looking for ways to help children with Attention Deficit Disorder (多动症) by using VR. And old soldiers who face Post-traumatic Stress Disorder (创伤后应激障碍) may also get better by VR treatment.

Imagine one day you will study in a classroom with students from all over the world. So, how would you use virtual reality in your everyday life?

- A. VR can be used in medical field, too.
- B. That's where Mark Zuckerberg, creator of Facebook, sees VR going.
- C. All they have to do is to put on a set of goggles (护目镜).
- D. Many people worried that their children can be crazy about VR.
- E. And now, movie makers are trying to put you in the movies with VR!
- F. People say that VR is going to change our lives in the future.

太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 —对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

请阅读下面短文,在思维导图的横线上填入与文章意思最相符的内容,并将答案写在答题卡相应的位置上。64 小题所填不超过 6 个汉字,其余 4 个小题每空一词。\_\_\_\_

D

If you have a chance to visit Canada, you will surely be amazed at its urban(都市的) transportation. Why? Here are the reasons:

All cities and most major towns in Canada have a public transportation system with one or more ways of transportation (bus, subway, train, etc.). The bus is the most common form of urban transportation in Canada. To use public transportation, you must buy a ticket. A transit pass(乘车证) allows you unlimited use of public transportation for a specific period (one month or more). It's usually cheaper than buying a ticket if you plan to use public transportation often.

Public transportation in Canada has features to help the people with disability. In many cities and towns, there are transportation services available specifically for people with disability, such as specially equipped buses. You can find out about these services in the same way you would learn more about other public transportation.

When taking public transportation such as a bus or train, it is important to understand the unspoken rules of behavior in the public place. Here are a few things to note:

- ◆Be polite to others around you. You'd better treat others in a polite way. For example, keep a proper noise level when talking or making a phone call.
- ◆ <u>Put oneself in one's shoes</u>. If you are carrying a backpack or a large shoulder bag in a crowded bus, keep it close to you, preferably at your feet. Think about what your feeling is when someone's bag hits you. You should always be considerate of others.
- ◆ Try not to push or touch others in order to make more room for yourself. Sometimes public transit can become very crowded, but it is important to keep calm.

	Public transportation	Transit passes can save money than
	transit passes	buying61
Urhan Trans outsion	Transportation services for 62 people	You can find specially equipped buses for the people who can't use their bodies properly.
in Canada		When you are in public, you should treat others63
	Etiquette(礼义) in public transportation	Please translate "Put oneself in one's shoes." into Chinese. 64 (不超过 6 个汉字)
新拉克	चर्च	You should 65 pushing or touching others to make more room for yourself.

英语试卷(二) 第 9 页(共 12 页)

新振力



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 一对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

 $\mathbf{E}$ 

请阅读下面非连续性文本,按要求完成所给任务,并将答案写在答题卡相应的位置上。

As you grow older, there must be important events. Graduating from high school and getting your first job are just a few of <u>these</u>, which will mark your growth. What are some other ways in which we mark our journey toward adulthood?

### Coming-of-age events to the UE

In the US, getting your driver's license at the age of 16 is seen as a major coming-of-age (成人) ceremony.

Another big coming-of-age event is the graduation party. Teenagers wear fancy clothing, ask each other to dance.

And there's still more. At the age of 18, teenagers can vote (选举) in the US and at 21, they can drink alcohol (酒). This is also the time when most children move out of their parents' home for college or work.



In China, a person aged 18 or over is an adult. They are allowed to get the driver's license. Legally, they are fully responsible for themselves. And also, they get more rights, like voting.

It is around this age that society starts to consider us to be adults. But what does it really mean to be an adult?

Psychologist Jeffrey Arnett surveyed young adults and found three common adulthood symbols: taking responsibility for yourself, making independent decisions, and being financially (经济上) independent.

I agree with Arnett. Being an adult has more to do with one's maturity (成熟). If you want to drive, vote, drink, leave home or even start a romantic relationship, you have to make sure that you're ready to be responsible.

### Coming-of-age trouble

As we grow up, we have to find out who we really are. We have to find a way to fit in and sometimes even build a new life in a new place.

The troubles are commonly referred to in works of literature (文学) specifically in "coming of age" novels.

The book *The Catcher in the Rye* by US author J.D. Salinger (1919–2010) is one of the most famous coming-of-age works. In this book, Holden Caulfield is a sixteen-year-old student. Although he is rich and kind, no one in the school likes to get along with him. Not only does he feel lonely, but also he feels sad about the life. He even wants to escape from the society.



英语试卷(二) 第 10 页(共 12 页)



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 —对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

66. The underlined word "these" in the passage refers to \_\_\_\_\_

67. What coming-of-age events do young adults in the US and China have in common? (At least two examples.)

68. How many symbols of being an adult are given according to the psychologist's survey? Please make a list.

69. What does the author want to tell us in the book *The Catcher in the Rye?* 

70. Do you want to grow up as an adult? Why or why not?

### 九. 词语运用(每小题1分,共10分)

新振力

请根据语篇内容,用方框中所给出的词的正确形式填空,使短文意思通顺、正确、连贯。并将答案写在答题卡相应的位置上。方框中有两个词是多余的。

predict	be	including	them	beside	so
know	but	until	report	main	success

Their ability \_\_\_\_\_\_76\_\_\_ comes from hard work. Most of them majored in English in college and went through lots of training. To be a skillful interpreter, they never stop learning. According to China Radio International, the interpreters won't know who they are going to interpret for \_\_\_\_\_\_77\_\_\_\_a month before the two sessions. They then make full use of the month to prepare everything by \_\_\_\_\_\_78\_\_\_. They find out famous sentences that the spokesperson might plan to use when they answer questions. They also try \_\_\_\_\_79\_\_\_ what kinds of questions might be asked.

There is no "secret" to be a <u>80</u> interpreter. It's all a matter of skill and hard work.

英语试卷(二) 第11页(共12页)



太原新东方中学大班课程咨询: 0351-3782999 一对一课程咨询: 0351-5600688

新抚力

新知

十、书面表达(共15分)请将短文写在答题卡相应的位置上。

习近平总书记说:"讲清楚中华优秀传统文化是中华民族的突出优势,是我们最深厚的文化软实力。"而学校应成为弘扬传统文化的教育主阵地。近期,你校即将开展"传统文化进校园"活动。请你根据以下活动方案,在校刊的《英语角》栏目中介绍本次活动。

### 要求:

新抚力

新知力

新抚方

- 1. 词数不少于 80 词;
- 2. 不要出现真实的人名和校名。

新东方

# Purpose · To spread Chinese culture · To build cultural confidence ·... Activities (from May to November) · Paper cutting · Chinese clay art · Hanfu culture · Chinese historical stories · Chinese musical instruments(flute, erhu, ...) · ... Achievement exhibition(成果展示) (in December) · New year party · Art show ·...

英语试卷(二) 第 12 页(共 12 页) <sub>官网: http://ty.xdf.cn/;</sub> 微信号咨询: tyxdfcn

新抚力

制积

# 太原市2019年初中毕业班综合测试(二)

姓 名\_\_\_\_\_ 准考证号

# 英语答题卡

缺 监考员 涂下面	用2Bf	生,由 沿笔填 考标记		并 2.说 米 3.说 题 4.6	认真根 选择黑1 有按照 区 持	该对领 这一个 这一个 这一个 这一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一个 一	系使用 使签则 的答案 的答案	马上的 12B铅 字笔书 存在各 案无效	姓笔写题;	及准 余; 字体 等 等 等 等 等 等 等 等 等	等选择 证整区 证据	。 题必》 笔迹》 (内作: (大卷上:	填 顶青答答不 一	0.5毫 3出答 <b>3</b> 效。		正确样		<b>XI</b> I.		,		贴	条	形	码	区
		,								j	先找	段	(请	使用	2B	铅笔	填流	<del>}</del> )							-	
1	[A]	[B]	[C]		6	[A]	EB:	[C]		11	[A]	(B)	[C]		16					21	[A]	[B]	[C]			
2	[A]	[B]	[C]		7	[A]	ιв:	I [C]		12	[A]	[B]	[C]		17	考	生请	在		22	[A]	[B]	[C]			
3	[A]		[C]		8	[A]	CB:			13	[A]	[B]	[C]		18	非	选择	题		23	[A]	[B]	[C]			
4	[A]		[C]		9	[A]	ιв:	[C]		14	[A]	[B]	[C]		19	×	域作	答		24	[A]	[B]	[C]			
5		[B]	[C]		10		[B	[C]		15	[A]	[B]	[C]		20			-		25	[A]	[B]	[C]			
26 27 28 29 30	(A) (A) (A) (A)	[B]	[C]		32 33 34	[A] [A]	(B) (B)	[C] [C] [C]	(D)	CE3 CE3	CF3 CF3 CF3	EG3 EG3 EG3 EG3			36 37 38 39 40	[A] [A]	(B) (B) (B) (B) (B)	EC3 EC3 EC3 EC3		41 42 43 44 45	(A) (A) (A) (A)		(C) (C) (C)			
46	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]	EE3	CF)			51	[A]	[B]	[C]			56	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]	EE3	CF)					
47	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]		[F]			52	[A]					57	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]	ŒJ						
48	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]		[F]			53	[A]					58	[A]	(B)	[C]	[D]	(E)	CF3					
49	[A]	[B]	EC3	[D]	(E)	[F]			54	[A]	[B]	[C]	***		59	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]	EE3	CF)					
50	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]	ΕEJ	[F]			55	[A]	[B]	[C]			60	[A]	[B]	[C]	[D]	(E)	[F]					
	1 D	—— 	植文	3				非知	选择	题	(请	<b>青使月</b>	月0.5毫	毫米的	力黑	色笔:	迹签	字笔	书写	)						
1.4		17ファ	項丘	<u> </u>						17									18							

# 

请在各题目的答题区域内作答,超出黑色矩形边框限定区域的答案无效。

请在	E各题目的答题区域内作答,	超出黑色矩形边框限定区	<u>区域的答案无效。</u>
1、词语运用			
1	72	_ 73	74
5	76	77	78
9	80	-	
\			- 1.12 1.1 March 2.1